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DECISION TAKEN BY:

Matthew Balfour, Cabinet Member for Environment and 
Transport

DECISION NO:

15/00103

For publication 

Key decision*

Affects more than 2 Electoral Divisions
Expenditure or savings of > £1m 

Subject:  Title of Decision
Proposed extension to Resurfacing Contract, currently let to Eurovia Infrastructure Limited

Decision: 
As Cabinet Member for Environment and Transport, I agree to the proposed extension to the 
Resurfacing Contract currently let to Eurovia Infrastructure Limited from June 2016 to June 2018

Reason(s) for decision:
As the statutory Highway Authority for Kent, KCC has legal obligations to ensure that the highway is 
maintained to a safe standard ofr highway users. Continued provison of road resurfacing services 
contributes to maintaining the safety of the network in a safe condition and ultimately support growth 
in Kent, thereby supporting KCC’s strategic outcome for Kent communities to feel the benefits of 
economic growth. 

Cabinet Committee recommendations and other consultation: 
The proposal is being discussed at Environment and Transport Cabinet Committee on 4 December 
2015.

Any alternatives considered:

The current contract permits extensions of up to two years. The current contractor has performed 
well both in tenrs of customer care and service quality. Extending the current contract will also 
enable KCC to continue to benefit from very competitive prices during a time of price increases 
across the market.

Any interest declared when the decision was taken and any dispensation granted by the 
Proper Officer: 
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signed date


